OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

SEP 29 2018

To the Members of the California State Assembly:

I am returning Assembly Bill 2980 without my signature.

This bill changes the definition of premises within the Medicinal and Adult-Use Cannabis
Regulation and Safety Act to allow multiple cannabis licensees to share common use
areas, such as breakrooms and lobbies.

The licensing authorities are in the process of finalizing the cannabis regulations. Instead

of changing the definitions in statute, it would be more appropriate for the licensing
entities to address this in their regulations.

Alyon

und & Brown Jr.

Sincerely,

GOVERNOR EDMUND G. BROWN JR. * SACRAMENTO, CALIFORNIA 95814 « (916) 445-2841



